
Letter to the Phantom (DUMB-

DUMB) Reporter. 

 

From: William D. Goodridge 

Dear Sir, 

I sincerely hope your newspaper 

has good insurance due to the fact 

my lawyer has just filed suit 

against you for ten million coco-

nuts!. 

 

My good name has been tarnished, 

my tender feeling’s damaged to the 

extent they may never recover,  my 

frazzled nerves left in a quivering 

and probably unrecovering state 

and in the very least I’ll probably 

have a nervous breakdown. Really, 

Mr. Reporter, after all we've been 

through together to be treated this 

way. Aren’t you ashamed?  See 

you in court and if you’re confused 

note spelling of my name at top 

compared to the other side. 

Unsincerely, 

 

Mr. Wm. Goodridge 

 

Phantom Reporters Rebuttal. 

The computer spell checker had 3 

ways to address your name.  Good-

year, Goodrich or Good Ridge.  

Then again some times writing the 

Underground Newsletter in a 

black out you loose some letters 

and its not always an electrical 

blackout it is a brain blackout. 

 

The Publisher advised this to be 

true. 

 

Fran’s Water Aerobics is at the 

Front Pool on Mondays, Wednes-

days and Saturdays from 9 to 10 

a.m.  Get in shape for you Puck 

Pushers!.  Attendance is voluntary. 

 

 

3rd Edition 

Underground Shuffleboard Tournament 

Newsletter  

Thursday, February 3rd, 2011 

Early Bird Sign Up Special 

0% off. 

This Reporter and Publisher denies any 

claims or liability for authenticity, accuracy 

or complaints of any writings in  any edi-

tions (past, present or future). 

 

Please contribute contributions to  

Box 211 at the Front Desk. 

Elliot Feuerstein/Chick Smith versus Bill 

Sullivan/Fran Mertins will play in at 2 p.m. 

Saturday. 

 

Tom Naden becomes Dave Vistanet and 

Sherry a question as to arrival so a bye was 

created for Lynn Carlson and Ken Langen-

dorf. 

“Tis the Season” 

 

The Phantom Reporter 

 

Be Happy  

Castaways and we are loosing Jules 

(our wonderful Bartender) to Kauai.    

We wish her well and send her off 

with much Aloha. 

Lynn Carlson and this reporter 

tested again the new shuffle-

board courts today.  We had a 

ball.  The pucks work best up-

side down and the long pushers 

work better than the new short 

pushers.  No matter lets play and 

have fun. 

 

Let the fun begin and schedule 

your matches ASAP.  Don’t for-

get do not phone Elaine at 2.49 

a.m. 

 

Be informed—there’s a football 

game at 1.30 p.m. on the T.V 

Sunday in the Honu Room.  The 

sponsors, the Roemer’s and the 

Langendorf’s do not guarantee 

the outcome. 


